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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Metropolitan Planning Organization Committee Members 

FROM: Kip Harrington, Division Manager 

DATE: May 24, 2024 

RE: 24TP021 – Rapid City Area Metropolitan Planning Organization 

Self Certification 

Each year the Rapid City Area Metropolitan Planning Organization is required to 

demonstrate and resolve that its transportation planning process is addressing the major 

issues in the metropolitan planning area and that the process is conducted in accordance 

with all applicable requirements of the Self Certification Process (23 C.F.R. 450.334). 

Attached for your review and approval is the description of how these transportation 

planning process requirements are being met.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends approval of the Rapid City Area 

Metropolitan Planning Organization Self Certification, for inclusion in the 2025-

2028 Transportation Improvement Program. 

 
 
 

 


